
SPRINGFIELD TOWNSHIP SHADE TREE COMMISSION 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

August 26, 2021 

 

The Springfield Township Shade Tree Commission met for their regularly scheduled 

monthly meeting at 7:00 PM in the Springfield Township building located at 1510 Paper 

Mill Road in Wyndmoor, PA.  

 

Present at the meeting were: Mr. Bell and Mr. Pryzblinski with Mr. Pryzblinski presiding 

as the most senior member. Assistant Twp. Manager Mr. Ford was also present. 

Commission members Ms. Breen, Ms. Corley and Ms. Ponce were absent. Commissioner 

Lee was also absent.  

 

Lacking a quorum, no official business was conducted.  

 

Mr. Bell and Mr. Pryzblinski informally heard the comments of an Erdenheim resident in 

attendance who requested that the Shade Tree Commission permit residents to plant in 

the road verge, the narrow strip of grass situated between the sidewalk and roadway curb. 

After explaining that the Commission did not have the authority to waive the Township 

regulation prohibiting such plantings, Mr. Pryzblinski elaborated as to why verge 

plantings are prohibited (i.e. roadway site obstructions, damage to nearby utilities, etc.). 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Brandon Ford 

Assistant Township Manager 

Springfield Township, Montco. 


